TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD BUDGET WORKSHOP MEETING

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 1ST, 2013


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Budget Workshop meeting on Friday, November 1st, 2013 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:00 AM.


All five Board members were present.


Mark D’Agostino made a motion, seconded by Virginia Stern, to approve a letter being sent to the Dutchess County Arts Council in support of the grant application for “Creative Crossings” and to be the fiscal conduit to Creative Crossings for any grant money received, and approve a letter to FJC confirming the Town as sponsor of Creative Crossings through the Recreation Commission.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


The Board discussed the Central Printing budget line for General Code’s “e-Code,” and agreed to take $995 from the Central Printing line 00-01-1670 and put it in Budget Line 00-01-1610.  This change was approved on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.

Additional motions were made during this budget workshop:

Motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to put $100,000 in the Town Hall line, 00-01-1620 for solar energy.  Roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – no; Thomas Dewhirst – no; Mark D’Agostino – abstained.  Motion did not carry.

Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to add $9,436 into the Master Plan budget line 00-07-8030 but break out the secretary’s salary into the .1 line in the amount of $$2,291 for a total budget of $94,436 as $85,000 was already there.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


A motion to go into an Executive Session at 8:18 AM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer regarding salaries.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – no.


The Board exited their Executive Session at 8:44 AM on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – no; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Tom Dewhirst, to hold a Public Hearing on the 2014 Budget on Tuesday, November 12th, 2013 at 7:30 PM with the following salaries included in the Public Hearing notice:  Town Clerk - $25,950, Town Board – 4 at $5,000; Supervisor - $15,112; Town Justices 2 at $11,965; and Highway Superintendent - $61,990.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – no; Johanna Shafer – no; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.


Mention was made by Joseph Norton that a salary study would be conducted and adjustments made as necessary.


With no other business, a motion was made to adjourn at 8:45 AM.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.


Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

